natasha@sblafco.org

From: Adrienne Metter <adriennekligman@verizon.net>

Sent: Thursday, December 01, 2022 5:18 PM

To: natasha@sblafco.org

Subject: Please postpone this decision until the February 2, 2023 meeting

The City of Lompoc is attempting to expand its Sphere of Influence (SOI) to include 137 acres of prime farmland
adjacent to Bailey Avenue, a first step in paving the way for future development.

The Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) is scheduled to hold a hearing to make a decision on the City’s
application on December 8th. Unfortunately, the public notice sent on November 29th included nearly 2,000 pages
of relevant information that EDC, their clients, and the public need to review in order to provide comments.

Please postpone this decision until the February 2, 2023 meeting in order to provide the public with a
meaningful opportunity to participate in the process. Additionally, if LAFCO does proceed with the hearing,
| demand that it deny the City’s proposal and prevent the conversion of important agricultural lands.

Thank You,
Adrienne Metter, Concerned Citizen



